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SHAMROCK ENTERPRISES INC. MOURNS THE LOSS OF DIRECTOR GORDON OSINCHUK 
 
 
Vancouver, British Columbia – The Board of Directors of Shamrock are saddened to announce that on Saturday 
December 2nd, Gordon Osinchuk, director of Shamrock Enterprises Inc., passed away unexpectedly at the age of 
67. 
 
Bob Faris, Chairman and President of Shamrock commented: “We are deeply mournful of Gordons passing and 
extend our sincere condolences to his family. He will be greatly missed as a friend and colleague to many of us in 
the industry.”   
 
Gordon, as the original founder, was instrumental in creating Shamrock Enterprises Inc. and listing it on the CNSX 
(CSE) in November of 2010. Gordon’s passion, values and dreams became a large part of defining Shamrocks 
direction and which enabled the company to persevere through a very difficult market downturn. Shamrock and 
many of Gordons business associates and friends will truly miss his drive and character. 
 
We thank all our shareholders and friends for their kind words and we will continue to pursue the goals and high 
standards established by Gordon.  
 
About Shamrock: Shamrock Enterprises Inc. is a Canadian-based junior mining exploration company focused on 
the procurement, exploration and development of silver and other precious metal properties in North America. 
The Company’s common shares are listed and posted for trading on the Canadian Securities Exchange ("CSE") 
under the symbol "SRS". 
 
On behalf of the Board, 

“Bob Faris” 

CEO 
For further information, please contact: 
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Statements included in this announcement, including statements concerning our plans, intentions and expectations, which are not historical in 
nature are intended to be, and are hereby identified as “forward-looking statements”. Forward looking statements may be identified by words 
including “anticipates”, “believes”, “intends”, “estimates”, “expects” and similar expressions. The Company cautions readers that forward-
looking statements, including without limitation those relating to the Company’s future operations and business prospects, are subject to 
certain risks and uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially from those indicated in the forward-looking statements. 
Readers are advised to rely on their own evaluation of such risks and uncertainties and should not place undue reliance on forward-looking 
statements.  Any forward-looking statements are made as of the date of this news release, and the Company assumes no obligation to update 
the forward-looking statements, except in accordance with the applicable laws. 


